CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
NOVEMBER 1, 2022

551 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by David Ivey and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. Caleb Pope abstained.

The bills totaling $639,672.35 were then presented for consideration for payment. Jubal Feazell made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment. The Council agreed to pay monthly instead of lump sum payment for the
landfield crawler loader.

The next order of business was Resolution 2022-28. Richard Williams made the motion to approve
Resolution 2022-28. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The next order of business was Resolution 2022-29. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution
2022-29. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The lift station for South 5" Avenue was next on the agenda. Terry Kiser made the motion to spend up
to $20,000 of Rescue Money to fund the project. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion
carried.

The Rescue Squad contract was the next discussion. Richard Williams made the motion to approve the
contract that was presented. Greg South seconded the motion and motion carried.

The bids for the new fencing at the Fire Training Facility were tabled to the next meeting.
There were no visitor comments.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence had NO report.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell talked about the new budget and the committee had agreed to go with actuals. He asked
for it to be on the agenda for next meeting.

Caleb Pope went to the firing range with police and told of the outstanding job they did. He also thanks
and supports the Rescue Squad.

Greg South had NO report.



David lvey asked the Council to place a moratorium on Air B & B’s. He made the motion and John
Lawrence seconded the motion. The motion carried with one NO vote from Caleb Pope.

Terry Kiser would like to discuss new meeting dates in December next meeting. He also wanted to tell
everyone to vote next Tuesday.

Clerk Hinton reported to the Council that the leaf truck would begin operation on Monday. All but three
of the ten poles have been set at the Complex.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to remind everyone of Piedmont’s game on Friday against
Oakman. He also wanted to let Council know it was Farm City Week. There will be a Blue Ribbon
celebration on November 7. In closing he thanked all the supporters for Downtown Trick or Treat. We
had a great turnout.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.



